UPPER TYRONE TWONSHIP SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING
May 8, 2018

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Mr. Fratto, present, Mr. Cook, present, Mr. Beranek, present.

Person Attending:  Engineer Bill Utzman, Bill Edwards, Laurie Hanchar, Stan Borek, Len Lewandowski, Ron Lewandowski, Edwin Zaffina, Laurie Hanchar, Jackie Beranek and Secretary Lori Henry.

Mr. Beranek motioned to approve the April 10, 2018 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Treasurers report as of 05/08/2018:

(SEE ATTACHED BALANCE SHEET)
Mr. Beranek motioned to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Public Comment:

Mr. Edwards asked the engineer if there were any other regulations regarding the removal of a sand mound.  

Mr. Utzman stated that he should ask the twp SEO for any regulations.

Mr. Edwards also requested the Supervisors revisit their motion to charge the tax collector usage of office space.  

Mr. Fratto stated that if the tax collector wishes not to pay for usage of office space she is under no obligation to have office hours here at the municipal building.

Last request from Mr. Edwards was to open and close meetings with a prayer.

Laurie Hanchar read her tax collectors report for April 2018.
Motion to Pay Bills:

Mr. Beranek motioned to pay the bills for the month of May 2018.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:

1st piece of correspondence was from the PA DOT regarding state police fines.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST.
2nd piece of correspondence was from UTT Sewage Authority member Barry Whoric regarding his resignation from the UTT Sewage Authority effective May 3, 2018.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
Unfinished Business:  None

Engineers Report:

Mr. Utzman remarked on the issue of the storm sewer drain located on Everson Street that R&B Contracting had put back in during construction.  Bob Hudec was asked to go out and repair the issue.
Mr. Fratto asked if there was any update from the bonding company regarding sewage restoration.  Mr. Utzman stated that it is being handled by legal.

New Business:

Mr. Beranek motioned to hold “Hard to Recycle Event” on August 25, 2018 here at the Municipal Building.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to transfer $10,000.00 into the General Fund from the Act 13 Fund retroactive to 04/25/2018 due to reimbursement of appealed assessment of real estate taxes for the years 2009-2014 to Spirit SPE Portfolio/National Envelope Corporation in the amount of $9,368.83.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Beranek motioned to accept the resignation of Barry Whoric from the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority effective May 3, 2018.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Beranek motioned to appoint William Edwards to the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority to fill the remaining term of Barry Whoric.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, no, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Beranek motioned to hire summer part-time help as need when requested from the Foreman, Jeff Hann.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Adjournment:

Mr. Beranek motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 5:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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